Holland Cemetery Commission
 

Minutes of Commission meeting held on April 24, 2006.
 
Present:  Patricia Caron, Sarto Caron and Brian Johnson.

7:00 p.m.  Meeting called to order.  Minutes of March 29, 2005 were read, accepted and will be distributed.

7:05 to 7:40 p.m.  Linda Blodgett explained the Expenditure Ledger Variance.  Motion made by Brian Johnson that the landscaping should be charged to the Cemetery Services Account rather then the Perpetual Care Account. All were in favor.

7:40 p.m.  Gayle Smith of 1 Big Tree Lane wanted to purchase several plots.  It was suggested that we meet at the cemetery on Wednesday, April 25, 2006 at 3:00 p.m. where she could make a selection.

7:50 p.m.  Janet and Jonathan Katzberg having paid for 2 plots on December 21, 2005 came to inform us that they had selected plots 251 and 252 in Section X.  Deed was updated and given to them.

8:00 p.m.  Members signed the vendor voucher paying Wal-Mart $68.80 for 24 wrought iron little fences to be placed at the corners in sections 5 thru 10 to help guide cars to stay off of corner plots as we have had several complaints.

We have agreed not to sell anymore corner plots in Sections 8-9-10 because of this problem.  Also, we agreed to 1 application of fertilizer this spring.  Ken Basdekis, landscaper, will be informed when he returns to work.

The meeting will be May 22, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. rather then Memorial Day on the 29th. 

Motion to adjourn made by Sarto Caron and seconded by Patricia Caron.  Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:
 

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary
 

Copies to:  Select Board, Town Clerk and File.

